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February 26, 2020 
 
Delivery via e-mail 
wwalswatershed@gmail.com 
 

John S. Quarterman  
Suwannee RIVERKEEPER®  
WWALS Watershed Coalition, Inc. 
PO Box 88 
Hahira, GA 31632 
 
Dear Mr. Quarterman: 
 
This response is to your request received via e-mail on February 26, 2020 for access to records under the  

Georgia Open Records Act (GORA).  Specifically, you requested access to records for the following:  

 

‘I am requesting Valdosta's SOP as of December 3, 2019, when the spill apparently started, plus any 
modifications to the SOP since then, whether under the then-current  Consent Order or under any 
modifications to it or under any new Consent Order issued on Valdosta since then.’ 

 
We have not received any copies of the City of Valdosta’s SOP after December 3. According to Condition 5 of 
Consent Order EPD-WP-5478 (executed December 4, 2013), a revised copy of the City’s “Sewer Overflow 
Response and Reporting Procedures” was submitted to EPD via e-mail on September 11, 2013. It is attachment 
5b of the attached Order (see attachment in email).  
 

If you have any questions concerning this response, please contact Kimberly Phelts at (404) 463-2382 or by 
email at Kimberly.Phelts@dnr.ga.gov. 
 
 

Sincerely, 

 
Ms. Kimberly Phelts, Administrative Assistant II 
Watershed Protection Branch 
Sloppy Floyd Towers 
2 Martin Luther King Jr. Dr., S.W. 
Suite 418 West 
Atlanta, Georgia 30334 
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